	FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION

	District I Agricultural Education Field Advisor, Richard Treat

	SUMMARY OF APRIL, 2005 ACTIVITIES

	
	
	
	
	

	I. On Site Technical Assistance – 7 schools,   2  Principals   
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Brimfield       Forreston       Galva      Milledgeville     Prophetstown       Westmer       Williamsfield     

 
	
	
	
	

	   

	II. Workshops Conducted -- 0

	
	
	
	
	

	

	III. Meetings/Conventions/Conferences Attended -- 10
	 
	 

	
	
	
	

	FCAE Staff Meeting - - FFA Center, Springfield

Carl Sandburg College Agriculture Restart Program - - Galesburg

Mike Massie’s Office 

Health Sciences Teachers Curriculum Meeting - - IOES, Springfield

Ag. Ed. Student Numbers meeting - - Kara McElwarth, (Carol Brooks) IOES, Springfield

Agriculture Legislative Day - - Springfield

Quad-City/Tri-County Agriculture Teacher Meeting - - Black Hawk College, East Campus, Kewanee

Agricultural Content Standards Meeting - - Jess Smithers, FFA Center, Springfield

ICAE Symposium - - Renaissance Hotel, Springfield

Administrators Conference - - Hilton Hotel, Springfield



	IV.  Other Activities -- 8

	
	
	
	
	

	Recorded student numbers information in FCAE database

Strategic Plan Review 

State Reports

Delivered New Power Pont CD’s to my teachers at Proficiency Awards and during visits.

Made corrections to teacher database information

Made corrections to school database information

Receiving Student Numbers forms for recording in database

Other Office Duties Too Numerous to list



	 V.  Miles Traveled  -- 2,192

	
	
	
	
	

	VI. Comments/Observations
	 
	 
	 

	
	
	
	
	

	   Most all of you are aware that I am retiring from the FCAE project on June 30.  I am in my sixteenth year with a project that we were not sure would last over three years, and certainly limited to five as most projects were in the 1990 timeframe.  I appreciate so much the opportunity to serve agricultural education and the many teachers, students, board members, administrators, etc. over the years.  I am now moving on to another opportunity to serve not only agricultural education but also the other four areas of CTE.  I was hired on April 8th as the Coordinator for CTE Curriculum Revitalization in Illinois.  With Mr. Runner’s permission, I pledged during the interview, one to two days per week in the office (at IOES, in Springfield) until I retire, using my vacation days and personal days to allow for the time away from this project.  I am very excited about the timing for all this to happen for all our students in CTE.  I thinking the timing is perfect because of the Governor’s support, the State Superintendents support, the possibilities of more money for CTE, and the very definite need for CTE if we are to reach “Higher Standards” in our schools.  The realization of “Higher Standards” in our high schools will not happen without the inclusion of CTE.  

	

	

	

	


